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Transition is still underway and MCSA is another step closer to assuming management
responsibilities under the OSMS contract. Part of this work scope includes management of
the protective force (PF) at Portsmouth and Paducah, as well as emergency management
(EM), and fire protection programs at both sites. Dual site management of the nuclear
material control and accountability program (MC&A), which is often overlooked but a major
program affecting site-wide operations, is also transitioning to MCSA. All thirty and forty-five
day transition deliverables for PF, EM, and fire protection have been transmitted to DOE on
time or ahead of schedule, with remaining transition deliverables on track for submission
ahead of schedule. Development of the MCSA MC&A Plan transition deliverable is
progressing and will be delivered ahead of schedule. Various working groups, including those
for PF, EM, fire protection, and MC&A, continue to regularly meet and demonstrate continued
cooperation in closing any knowledge gaps. 

MCSA Management held its first town hall this week in Paducah with great workforce and
Union participation.  During the Townhall key managers outlined MCSA’s core values and
solicited workforce engagement, which is always a high priority and is integral in establishing
a safe, secure, and stable operating environment. At Portsmouth, due diligence walk downs
and high-risk property inventories began. 

Week five concluded with significant progress being made in meeting contract transition
deliverables, completing document reviews for blue sheeting, and the first wave distribution
of employment offer letters. Contract transition remains on schedule with a focus on safety,
security, and work force engagement.  

Thank you,

Shawn Ramage,
FSO/Security Director


